

Newsletter Date:

May 30, 2007



Volume 11, Issue 48

Club Duties

May 30

Front Door Greeters:

Karin Mattern & Alastair

Hunter

Invocation:

Donna allen

Introductions:

Dave Perry

Rotary Minute:

Jim McIvor

Sergeant @ Arms:

Jo-Ann Harding

50/50:

Val Lennox

June 6

Front Door Greeters:

Rod Medd & Lynda

Kazanowski

Invocation:

Nelson Allen

Introductions:

Darryl Shaw

Rotary Minute:

Lee Mason

Sergeant @ Arms:

Bruce Mede

50/50:

Christine McAuley

June 13

Front Door Greeters:

Tony Mengual & Brian Kirkhope

Invocation:

Ron Blank

Introductions:

Moira Steele

Rotary Minute:

Karin Mattern

Sergeant @ Arms

Daryl Stech

50/50:

Christine McAuley

Weekly Wake-up

Upcoming Programs

May 30: Val Lennox- Canine Agility Trials
June 6: Chip Ross- Reflections on a trip to Inda

June 13: Ken Hammer- Rotary in Ghana



Daybreak Rotary Installation

June 23 at Jody and Terry Roger's home 3730 Polaris Drive

Program:

- □ Cocktails 5:30 p.m.
- □ Dinner 6:30 p.m.
- Installation: 7:30 p.m.
- Entertainment 8 p.m.

Tickets are \$25 each

BYO beverage

Club Birthdays

June 1— Donna Allen June 14—Caran Carr June 14— Lynda Kazanowski

Club Anniversaries

June 7— Terry Rogers June 12— Dave Perry June 18— Moira Steele June 18— Robb Mowbray Volume 11, Issue 48 Page 2

May 23 Meeting Notes

Submitted by Rod Mont

Doug Lum thanked Denise Larson for inviting him to join Rotary in his Rotary minute. Doug first became involved with Daybreak during the Parkway Challenge. President Kris reminded us that tickets for Installation of next year's Board of Directors are \$25. The installation will be held at Jody & Terry Rogers' place on June 23rd. Donna Allen thanked everyone for bringing in bottles for her to cash in on behalf of Pennies for Heaven and encouraged everyone to bring in liquor bottles which bring in more money than the small juice boxes and pop cans. Bob Fente thanked Denise Larson for helping organize the evening for the GSE team from Brazil.

Next year GSE teams from our area are going to Norway and Northern Mexico and Bob encouraged us to consider applying to be a GSE team leader - applications must be in before the end of August. Wendi Ferraro announced that she is organizing the information for the Roster. If you want a new photo of yourself in the Roster, contact Wendi. Nelson Allen advised that there will be a World Community Service committee meeting after our regular meeting on May 30th. Rod Mont announced that the Summer Song committee will be meeting at 4:30 at Sands Funeral Chapel on May 23rd.

We had several visiting guests regarding youth exchange. Adam Barron is a grade 11 student from NDSS going to Peru who likes hiking, running and playing trumpet and baritone in the school band program. Adam is president of his school's Global Action Committee. Alexandra Dawley is a grade 12 student from Dover Bay going to Hungary and she has been heavily involved with Students Against Drunk Driving. Alexandra enjoys music, photography and basketball, has recently moved to Nanaimo from Calgary and is considering a career in photography. Megan Radigan is a grade 12 student from Dover Bay going to Bolivia and is active in Students Council and the Nanaimo Rowing Club. Megan spent five weeks in Quebec last summer which she hopes will help her living away from home and is currently taking two Spanish courses to help her out in Bolivia. Tricia Reynes is a grade 11 student from Dover Bay going to India and her family has been active in hosting youth exchange students. Tricia currently swims seven times a week and was very happy to discover that her school in India has a swimming pool. Susanne Ouelet is a grade 12 student from NDSS going to Salvador, Brazil and she has been involved with Big Brothers / Big Sisters. Susanne plays piano and was happy to discover that she already knows her host sister from when her host sister visited Nanaimo. The last speakers were Ana from Spain and Angelina from the Netherlands who were very excited about going to the District Conference in a limo and who told us that even though it is tough to change host families, changing families has given them exposure to different foods and more experiences than if they had stayed with just one host family.

Rotary Contacts

Club President:

Kristen Rongve

Club Secretary:

Nicole Gosselin

Club Treasurer:

Nathan Thornton

Bulletin Editor:

Lee Mason

Foundation Chair:

Don Bonner

Assistant Governor Area 2B

Brian Kirkhope

District Governor 2006-07:

Erik Frederickson

RI President 2006-07:

William B. Boyd

upcoming Events:

June 1st to 3rd—District Conference
June 9th—Interact Dodgeball Tournament, Wellington Secondary,
June 23—Daybreak Installation
August 10 & 11 —Presidential Membership Conference, Vancouve
Oct– Spa Weekend to 108 Mile House

Rotary Club Meetings

Monday - Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon

Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Frith-Radcliffe Auditorium, Kiwanis Village, 6:15 p.m.

Wednesday - Nanaimo Oceanside, ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 4 p.m.

Thursday - Lantzville - ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m.

Friday - Nanaimo - Howard Johnson, 12:15 p.m.

